

# **NEWSLETTER**

# Fall 2018 Issue



LorainCountyRightToLife.org

## **NEWS RELEASE**

The Ohio Right to Life Political Action Committee (PAC) has announced their endorsement or support of the following candidates for the General Election on November 6, 2018:

Governor/Lt. Governor – Mike DeWine/John Husted Attorney General – Dave Yost

Auditor – Keith Faber Secretary of State – Frank LaRose Treasurer – Robert Sprague

United States Senate - Jim Renacci

## **United States House of Representatives:**

District 4 – (Lorain County) – Jim Jordan - R District 7 – (Lorain County) – Bob Gibbs- R District 16 – (North Olmsted) – Anthony Gonzalez- R

## Ohio House of Representatives:

District 57 – (Huron, Lorain & Seneca): Dick Stein - R District 7 – (Cuyahoga) – Tom Patton – R District 70 – (Ashland) – Darrell Kick – R District 89 – (Erie) – Steven Arndt – R

### **Ohio Supreme Court:**

Mary DeGenaro (Recommended) Craig Baldwin (Recommended)

To see a complete list of Ohio PAC endorsements for the State of Ohio, please visit:

http://ohiovotesforlife.org/endorsements/

**COME PRAY:** Please join us on the first Thursday of each month, at the Prayer Vigil at the Planned Parenthood in Lorain from 3-4 p.m. This facility is located in the YWCA Women's



Center building at 200 W. 9th St. While this facility does not perform surgical abortions, they (like all Planned Parenthood facilities) encourage sexual promiscuity, and provide abortifacients, such as the birth control pill, even to minor children. Please join the Prayer Vigil each first Thursday afternoon. Prayer is the most potent weapon we have in the battle

for life! Please call 440-322-0076 if you have any questions or would like additional information.

## 2019 SIGNATURE AD/BILLBOARD CAMPAIGN



Lorain County Right to Life will have our Annual Signature Ad and Billboard Campaign during the month of January, 2019. January 22, 2019 will mark the 46th year of legalized abortion on demand in the United States. The United States Supreme Court handed down two landmark decisions, Roe v. Wade and Doe v. Bolton, on January 22, 1973. These decisions legalized abortion on demand throughout all nine months of pregnancy and for any physical or psychological reason. During January we will have Pro-Life Billboards on display throughout Lorain County and on or around January 22, 2019, our Signature Ad will appear in local newspapers in the print and on-line editions. Please join us by completing and sending in the Newspaper Ad Release Form inside this newsletter by January 7, 2019. If you would like a full-page sheet to collect other signatures, please call us at 440-322-0076 or email us at info@loraincountyrighttolife.org and we will get a sign-up sheet to you as soon as possible. The sign-up sheet, sample bulletin inserts, and other useful materials are also available on our Web-Site: loraincountyrighttolife.org. If anyone is interested in being a point of contact for their church, please call us or email us and we will send you everything you need to spread the word and collect signatures at your church.

## **NEWS AND NOTES:**

**THANK YOU!** Our thanks to all those who volunteered at our Information Booth at this summer's North Ridgeville Corn Festival, Lorain County Fair and the Elyria Apple Festival. Your time and work at the Booth is always greatly appreciated. We hope to see you all next year!



#### THE FUTURE IS NOW

What was considered the future of the abortion industry is now a reality. The chemical abortion pill, commonly known as RU 486, accounts for a third of all abortions done in America. Pro-abortion advocates predicted that this evolution of early abortion techniques would make it possible for the lethal medication to be dispensed quietly and surreptitiously from doctors' offices. That might be true if not for the women who are experiencing chemical abortions and speaking out about their traumatic ordeals.

During the nineties while opposing the FDA's approval of this death drug, we and other pro-life organizations made a grave prediction: Chemical abortion will inflict a larger, more devastating emotional wound on women than surgical abortion. With traditional surgical abortion the abortionist has been viewed as the evil culprit. He or she surgically imposes the physical and mental pain that often accompanies abortion. More importantly, in the minds of countless women, it is first and foremost the abortionist who takes the life of their babies. That paradigm is shifting with RU 486, because it's the woman who takes the pill that kills her unborn child. Then at home and often alone, she ingests the second pill that will initiate strong uterine contractions to expel the dead baby. In the process, she will experience nausea, painful cramping and profuse bleeding. Most traumatizing, however, is what she sees in the toilet bowl. As she gazes down in shocked horror upon the eyes, fingers and toes of a beautifully-formed unborn child, she sees the unmistakable evidence that she just killed her baby.

Have our grim predictions become reality? Many women have found solace by sharing their anguished experiences and raw emotions online. You can read their stories, as shared on <a href="mailto:AbortionChangesYou.org">AbortionChangesYou.org</a>.

In addition, <u>multiple studies</u> on chemical abortion's effect on women substantiate serious physical complications. In one study, medical records of over 22,000 women who had a chemical abortion were compared with nearly an equal number of those who underwent surgical abortions. According to the study, women had four times as many serious complications when they chose the chemical abortion route. One out of six women experienced hemorrhaging. Over three out of every 50 women had parts of the baby left inside, most of whom required surgery to remove it.

As the abortion industry transitions to more and more chemical abortions, additional women will experience traumatic physical and psychological ramifications. This means the Pro-life Movement and the general public who deeply care about them and their babies must be equipped to warn unsuspecting women of the dangers of chemical abortion. We should also be ready and able to refer women to the emergency hotline 877-558-0333 at

AbortionPillReversal.com if she takes the first pill and then has second thoughts. New research shows that 68% of babies can be saved by this early intervention. Finally, we must be prepared to assist the countless hurting mothers and fathers who have been emotionally traumatized by chemical abortion.

Let this be our call to arms — loving arms that will embrace them and support them through their path to healing.

(Excerpt from Life Issues Institute, June 22, 2018, by Bradley Mattes)

www.lifeissues.org/2018/06/the-future-is-now/

## VACCINES, ABORTION, AND FETAL TISSUE:

Research by several Pro-Life groups has provided direct proof of a connection between aborted fetal tissue and many vaccines. Information on the basic science involved, documentation of the abortion-vaccine connection, the moral/ethical questions about using abortion-tainted vaccines, and information about alternative vaccines is available on our website on the Resources and Issues page.

**ATTENTION STUDENTS AND TEACHERS:** Our website (<a href="www.loraincountyrighttolife.org">www.loraincountyrighttolife.org</a>) is regularly updated with extensive information on Pro-Life issues. Perfect for papers and assignments. Check out the Resources and Issues tab on our website. We also welcome suggestions for additions.

**BOARD/VOLUNTEER MEETING:** The Board Members and Volunteers of Lorain County Right to Life meet on the first Monday of each month at Harvest Christian Church, 907 Eastern Heights Blvd., Elyria, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. To join us for a meeting and find out more about Lorain County Right to Life, please call (440) 322-0076.

# NEWSPAPER AD RELEASE FORM

I, the undersigned, do agree that my name is to be included in the Right to Life Ads in the local Lorain County Newspapers print and on-line editions on or about January 22, 2019, which indicates my support of the Pro-life cause. My donation (\$5.00 per name) will help defray the cost of these ads and will help in providing funds for the rental of billboards in the Lorain County area to have the Pro-Life message on display during the month of January. Please make checks payable to LORAIN COUNTY RIGHT TO LIFE. Return this form and all contributions by January 7, 2019 to Lorain County Right to Life, P. O. Box 207, Elyria, OH 44036.

Name
Address
Email
Address
Signature

(Please include your name & address; only your name will appear in the ad.)

A THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS: We would like to thank the following sponsors who have recently provided business cards for our newsletter. We encourage recipients of

the newsletter to patronize these businesses when you have the opportunity. Again, thank you for your support of Lorain County Right to Life.

# **Community Corner**

# SELLING? BUYING?

For the best service call Ken and Lois Kodger. Real Estate Counselors • Certified Residential Specialist tited Buyer Representative • Computerized Professional Marketing Services

#### Over 1200 Families Served!

KELLER WILLIAMS Realty, Greater Cleveland West

www.kodgerteam.com e-Mail KenandLois@kodgerteam.com Phone: 440.933.8326 • Fax: 866.233.0951

There is a difference in the services offered by REALTORS® Ken & Lois invite you to compare, then choose the best! \*This ad is for LCRTL members only.



\*This ad is for LCRTL members only

Vermilion Veterinary Clinic Michael F. Ranney, DVM

vermilionveterinary@gmail.com

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only.



395 Park Avenue Amherst, Ohio 44001-2233

Debbie Dixon Owner / Operator

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only.



Janet K. Ranney, DVM

440-670-0788

YourDeliAmherst.com

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only



James E. Ohliger, Jr., D.O., F.A.A.F.P. FAMILY PRACTICE

5323 Meadow Lane Court, Suite A • Sheffield Village, Ohio 44035 Phone: (440) 934-0276 • Fax: (440) 934-0272 After Hours: (440) 356-7871 www.westshoreprimarycare.com



# KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

North Ridgeville Council No. 7970 Br. Theodore A. Lapponi, Past Grand Knight (440) 315-6527

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only.

# Elyria Print LLC 325 LAKE AVE • ELYRIA, OH 44035

PH 440.323.4145 • FAX 440.323.8692 elyriaprint@windstream.net

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only



James K. Matheson, D.O.

4560 Liberty Avenue Vermilion, Ohio 44089 Tel: 440/967-5433 Fax: 440/967-5453 Answering Service: 440/960-4814

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only

An Elegant Touch For Any Event Cecilia Ilg McKay HARPIST

JOHN S. KERESSI, JR. & LUCIA A. KERESSI

Pleased to Spansor

\*This ad is for LCRTL members only

191 Forest Hill Drive Avon Lake, OH 44012-1743 Ph: 440-933-3128 \*This ad is for LCRTL members only. E-mail: cecimckay@aol.com

To appear in The Community Corner, send your business card and the amount of \$50 to Lorain County Right to Life, P. O. Box 207, Elyria, OH 44036-0207. Donations received will help defray the cost of our newsletter. For any further questions, please contact Lorain County Right to Life at 440-322-0076.

LORAIN COUNTY RIGHT TO LIFE, INC. P. O. BOX 207 ELYRIA, OH 44036-0207

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION U.S. POSTAGE PERMIT NO. 126 LORAIN, OHIO

÷

LORAIN COUNTY RIGHT TO LIFE ON FACEBOOK: Check us out, and Like us! Visit www.facebook.com/LorainCountyRighttoLife.

GET YOUR NEWSLETTER BY EMAIL: The Lorain County Right to Life Newsletter can now be received by email. In addition, we will also email other information updates. To get your email Newsletter and information updates, please send an email to <a href="mailto:info@loraincountyrighttolife.org">info@loraincountyrighttolife.org</a> or fill out the form on our Facebook page or on our website (<a href="www.loraincountyrighttolife.org">www.loraincountyrighttolife.org</a>).

**SPEAKER'S BUREAU:** Our Speaker's Bureau can give a Pro-life presentation at a meeting of your church, school or organization. LCRTL has recently added a program for the High School age group. If you would like to arrange to have a speaker, please call 440-322-0076.

**PRO-LIFE DOCTOR'S LIST:** A list of local Pro-life doctors, who do not practice abortion nor support its use, is available on our Website,

(<u>www.loraincountyrighttolife.org)</u> under the Resources and Issues tab.

DONATION COUPON				
Name				
Address				
City	ZIP	Email Address:		
I have enclosed the following donation: $\Box$ \$20.0	0 □\$25.00	□ \$50.00 □\$75.00 □\$100.00	☐ Other \$	
Please make your check payable to "Lorain County Right to Life, Inc." and mail along with this coupon to P. O. Box 207, Elyria, OH 44036-0207 440-322-0076. Memorial contributions may be given in memory or honor of a deceased love one. A memorial gift may be a fitting remembrance of a lifetime love for the unborn. Your contribution could also be made to commemorate birthdays, anniversaries. Mother's Day, Father's Day or any other special occasion. Non-tax-deductible gifts can be made to Lorain County				

Right to Life. Tax-deductible gifts can be made to the Ohio Right to Life Educational Fund.